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Director Cassano moved and Director DiRosa seconded a motion to adopt
the substitute resolution regarding Assistant Treasurer, Ruth staum,
as drafted by Director Naab.

Six Voted In Favor: Cassano, DiRosa, Fogarty, Landers, Naab, Osella
Two Abstained: Werkhoven, Irish
17. NEW BUSINESS

Secretary Irish moved and Director Landers seconded a motion to adopt
Item 17b - Resolution authorizing the General Manager, Richard UJ.
Sartor, to file application and enter into agreement with the State
Department of Environmental Protection for the engineering study and
design of the treatment facilities for the New State Road and Parker
Street wells.

Director Cassano said he supported the resolution but was concerned
about the financial aspects. It indicates as part of the order that
we would get 100% for engineering and 65% that's been agreed to for
construction costs. Mr. Cassano asked what the criteria would be if
the state decides it can't afford to fund us and where did that leave
us. General Manager Sartor said it was his understanding that the
funds are currently available for this purpose.

Mr. Robert Young, Water and Sewer Administrator, explained that the
funds that would be utilized for this project are not General Fund
dollars, they are generated through taxes and set aside for state super
fund sites. General Manager Sartor noted that this resolutions
authorizes him to do all things necessary for the state grant, it is
not final authority to proceed.

Chairman Werkhoven asked about the 65% reimbursement. General Manager
Sartor said the first part of the project is an examination, which will
be funded at 100%. The design solution to the problem would be funded
at 65%.

Chairman Werkhoven called for a vote on Item 17b.
Eight Voted In Favor
"i7¢. " Recycling Rulés and Regilations.

General Manager Sartor said that the Town 1is required under C.G.S.
Section 22a-241 to codify our recycling program in a regulation that
includes certain parameters. Mr. Sartor briefly outlined the contents
of his memo dated December 27, which Board members had received.

Mr. Lee O'Connor, Superintendent of Sanitation, said the rules and
regulations would make residential units, except for condominiums and
apartments, mandated to participate in the recycling program beginning
April 1, 1991. Leaves:iwould be collected curbside, only if: in paper
bags and would be collected between the period of November 1 to
December 31. This collection would be 1in addition to the present

Highway Division leaf collection. The Town will provide the first
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